SEN12-P81

4 July 2012


	ARTS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
ACM2011/12-A3
	[image: image1.jpg]M | .oughborough
University






______________________________________________________________
Meeting held on Tuesday, 17th April 2012
Members:
Terry Kavanagh (Chair), Nick Slater, Nicolas Bosworth, Leah Graham, Elaine Hobby, Paula Powditch, Jon Walker
Apologies:
Jenny Clark, Andrew Cooney, Marsha Meskimmon, Kevin Ryan, Margaret Tomlinson, Caroline Walker
In attendance:
Amelia Beavis-Harrison 
_________________________________________________________________________________
	1.
	Apologies
Apologies were noted. 

	Action



	2.
	Minutes
ACM2011/12-A2
The minutes of the Arts Committee Meeting held on 7th Feburary 2012 were approved.


	

	3.

4.


5.

6.
7.

	Matters arising from the minutes and not appearing elsewhere on the agenda
 It was reported that the current intern working on spoken word has been given a three month extension to work on improving the current documentation of the University Art Collection. 
Chair’s business
a. Arts Space Development
Professor Kavanagh reported that the cafe for the new arts space has been approved by Imago and will open at the beginning of the next academic year. Jon Walker encouraged the driving of business to the cafe through the hosting of events and meetings in the space. 

The downstairs flooring for the building has been resolved however upstairs flooring has been laid badly and the committee noted its disappointment at the clear lack of supervision undertaken with the laying of the floor. 
The move from the Music Centre to the newly developed space in Edward Barnsley has been delayed due to the issues with the flooring. The committee noted their frustration with the building works which are over 6 months overschedule which has subsequently delayed the launch of the building. 
A planning application for the facade will be submitted to the planning department at Charnwood Borough Council. There is currently a shortfall of around £30,000 which will hopefully be raised through applications to various trusts and foundations.  Loughborough University Arts are working with DARO to take this forward. 

The demolition of the Music Centre where LUA are currently located has now been postponed until the summer. 

Loughborough University Arts
a. Director’s Report
Recent Programme

Nick Slater outlined the recent Radar programme ‘Object Theatre’ which arose from a dialogue with Dan Watt in the English and Drama department. This resulted in a day of performances and films, accompanied by a symposium. 
The programme included work by four artists.  There were two theatrical performances, one a puppet show in the Netball and Badminton centre and one within the Studio Theatre, and two works that involved the animation of objects, bringing to life an inanimate object through recorded sound that were located within the music centre and a lecture theatre. Films and puppet workshops were also included within the day.  The event attracted a large audience including a good number of students.
The accompanying symposium with Dan Watt bought together a selection of interesting speakers from different backgrounds demonstrating the interdisciplinary nature of the subject. 
Radar are keen to develop the relationship with Dan Watt and his Object Theatre network.  This is likely to include an application for a fellowship from the Henry Moore Foundation. Elaine Hobby commented that Kerry Featherstone may be a relevant choice.  

Nick Slater reported that the concert programme had been going well. The Mugenkyo Taiko Drummers concert was a huge success and sold out, although there were heating issues in the Cope Auditorium during the concert. 

There had also been another spoken word event (Speech Bubble) which had continued to grow successfully giving the students a sense of ownership over the event as they are able to participate which helps with student engagement. The event allows staff and students to perform alongside established performers. The events have been recorded to share online. The next event will be in May.
Next Programme

AfterGold, the forthcoming programme of commissions to Japanese artists is due to begin in May. The programme will continue until July 3rd, the day the torch relay comes through Loughborough. Atelier Bow Wow will construct a series of watchtowers along the route of the torch relay for visitors to watch from. All relevant security bodies know of their plans and the towers will be constructed and de-constructed on the day. 

On June 4th a Matsuri (Japanese Festival) will be held in Queens Park and will include a wide range of Japanese cultural activities. 

AfterGold was the only East Midlands event to be selected by the Cultural Olympiad for the London 2012 Festival, which showcases some of the best events across the country. 

On May 11th the winners of the University Choir’s Choral Composition Competition will see their work performed by the choir for the first time. Both the professional composer prize and the student prize winner’s work celebrate both the Olympic year and the sporting reputation of Loughborough. On the torch relay day the choir will also sing the compositions at the new Loughborough stadium to a group of children and later to staff at the University. The competition was awarded the bronze award for best initiative by the Cultural Olympiad organisation.
On 16th May Tasmin Little will perform the final concert of the season which is the headline event for the concert programme. 
On May 23rd the Music Scholarship prize winners will perform a recital; each year students enter the scholarship to stand a chance of winning £500.  

Future Programme 

In October, the next Radar programme is entitled Home/Land and involves four commissions to photographers whose practice is centred on issues around identity. This programme is a collaboration with Marsha Meskimmon and Marion Arnold in the School of Arts. 
LUA is currently in the process of booking productions for next year’s concert programme, the programme will have more of a cross section of concerts and spoken word with poets such as Ian McMillan and author of War Horse, Michael Morpurgo. 
Jon Walker asked if high profile people could do two slots in the programme to cater for different audiences such as school children. This raised the question of target audience and timing of events. Ultimately it was felt that student engagement was a priority.
Nick Slater informed the committee that Tatzu Nishi’s work with Thomas Cook for the AfterGold programme was no longer going ahead as after one year of negotiation the council pulled out. An alternative work with the artist is being pursued for a later date. 

Student Engagement   
Student engagement was particularly positive in Object Theatre with a good turnout. Radar encouraged engagement through a writing competition aimed at the Fine Art students and English and Drama students to engage with the programme in a more critical way. There were a few entries and it was a good exercise in attempting to encourage student involvement. 

LUA are in the process of creating student ambassadors to champion the arts. Professor Kavanagh commented that interns in the School of the Arts will soon be working on developing creative engagement with the internet and online, he questioned if the future LUA intern may also engage with this. 
LUA have been working with Leicestershire County Council to develop a war memorial, and have given an opportunity to a student Lewis Hunter to help artist Kenny Hunter realise the piece. 
Collections Management
The responsibility of the collection is still to be clarified but it is likely to be a dual management with LUA, Jenny Clarke the archivist and FM. FM have historically had a role within the collection management and are a practice partner in terms of moving work. 

Collections storage space is currently being sought.
A longer term consideration is staffing to manage the collection as currently the LUA team is very small. 

Campus Collaborations

Opportunities across the University to develop new art works for buildings have arisen, although often with a tight deadline. The foyer in Brockington and Admin 2 are both looking for new work and there is still £50,000 remaining for public art from the construction of the Design Centre.  We are currently looking at this being used to develop the landscape around the University’s East entrance. 

UK Young Artists (UKYA)

Nick Slater is on the UKYA board along with other representatives from Nottingham Trent University, Derby University, DeMontfort University and Leicester University. The initiative was set up by the founding Universities to support young artists. As part of a world event supported by the cultural Olympiad 1000 artists from 100 countries will be showing work in Nottingham.

Each year LUA has put £3,000 into UKYA, Nick Slater asked the committee what they thought of a continuing commitment, as the agreement is soon to be coming to an end and this could be an opportunity to shape Loughborough’s contribution.

The committee agreed with Nick Slater that they would review this at a later date and that currently there was less incentive for Loughborough University to be involved than the larger city Universities. The committee also agreed that although helping to support Loughborough graduates beyond this they were unsure of the benefits to Loughborough and could support students in other ways. 

Any Other Business
No other business was noted
Date of Next Meeting
TBC
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